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Newsletter. 13th January 2023 

Kenningtons Primary Academy 

Welcome back to the New Year and New Term.  I hope that you all had a good Christ-
mas break.  The spring term is my favourite term in school; we begin in the depths of  
the winter and end as summer is approaching. 
 
The children have settled well and have begun their new learning topics. Trips are being 
planned for all year groups and you will be receiving letters about these. 
 
Year 6 have begun their self-defence training sessions.  This is something new this year 
and has been planned to support the pupils’ independence and transition to secondary 
school.  The trainer was very complementary about our pupils.  He said, “The children 
were absolutely fantastic, so well behaved and took on board everything I showed them, 
they were a pleasure to teach.”  I would have expected nothing less!  
 
 
Mrs Clarke and I have spoken to the children and the teachers and learning behaviours 
this week.  We think that this aspect of  school could improve and so will be focusing on 
this over the coming weeks.  We have talked to the children about active listening, having 
high expectations for themselves, tracking the learning and talk in lessons and asking 
good questions.  We have also challenged the teachers to stop using hands up in lessons, 
and to target questions to children or use the children’s whiteboards more often.  We 
should be expecting all children in have answers to all questions.  Let’s watch this space! 
 
As you are probably aware, school attendance has been given a higher priority by the 
DfE.  It is imperative that pupils attend school everyday. We will over the coming weeks 
be organising an attendance panel, to which parents whose attendance has declined be-
low a certain level will be invited.  Please try really hard to ensure that your child attends 
everyday this term. 
 
Mrs Sawtell-Haynes 
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Every Mon Years 1 & 2 Multi-Sports After-School Club  

Every Wed Years 3 & 4 Multi-Sports After-School Club  

Every Tues Year 2 Booster Class  (invite only) In School 

Mon 16th Jan 
Year 1 Great Fire of London Workshop In School 

 Clubs Begin (invite only) In School 

Fri 20th Jan Year 5 & 6 Sports Hall Athletics Basildon Sporting Village 

Mon 23rd Jan Year 5 Young Voices O2 

Tues 24th Jan Reception 
Chinese New Years Dance 
Workout 

In School 

Wed 25th Jan 2P Fit for a Queen London 

Fri 27th Jan 2M Fit for a Queen London 
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Headteacher Awards 

Week 1: I can take responsibility for my actions and learning 

Silver Award 
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Bronze Awards 
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If you have had a ‘sort out’ in the New Year and have any 

unwanted, suitable games / toys, we would love them for 

our Breakfast / After-School Club. Please bring them to the 

Main Reception. 


